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The view across the Port River from the Birkenhead Hotel on Valentines Day, the 
sail training ship Falie and on the left in the background the Clipper ship óAdelaideô 
on itôs floating display barge at No 1 Dock 
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            ςπρχ .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 2ÁÌÌÙ-!ÄÅÌÁÉÄÅ 

   Ȱ"ÒÉÎÇ ȬÅÍ ÂÁÃË ÈÏÍÅȱ 
            7ÅÂ 3ÉÔÅ ×××ȢÓÁÒÓÖÁÌÉÁÎÔÃÁÒÃÌÕÂȢÃÏÍ 

 
 

As we enter the period where our planning is coming together for the 7th National Rally here in SA in 2017 
the Rally Committee consisting at this stage of Liz and Richard Greig, David Hurst and Tim Schapel 
together with assistance from Patrick Mutlow, Ashley Farrow and with a little luck Vince Isola have 
prepared some documents for members to peruse and at our March Club Meeting vote for acceptance 
and for approval for the Rally Committee to proceed. 
During the previous two weeks a letter together with the proposals has been posted out to all members to 
enable them to evaluate the plans and to make their thoughts known to myself either before our March 
meeting or attend the meeting and vote accordingly. 
The committee will be moving that the plans and the actions of the committee be endorsed and approved 
by the members and that final plans can proceed not withstanding that due to information that will only 
come available at time goes on some changes are inevitable. 
 
The following is the letter posted out to members. 
 
  

                                                                      &ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ-ρȾσȾςπρφ 

&ÕÒÔÈÅÒ ÔÏ ÓÏÍÅ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓÉÏÎ ÁÔ ÏÕÒ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ #ÌÕÂ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÓÏÍÅ ÃÏÎÃÅÒÎÓ ÒÅÇÁÒÄÉÎÇ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ 

.ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 2ÁÌÌÙ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÁÒÅ ÐÒÏÃÅÅÄÉÎÇ ÉÔ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÄÅÃÉÄÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÒÁÌÌÙ ÐÌÁÎ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÐÒÏÐÏÓÅÄ ÁÔ 

ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔ ÂÅ ÏÆÆÅÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÁÃÃÅÐÔÁÎÃÅ ÏÒ ÒÅÊÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÁÔ ÏÕÒ #ÌÕÂ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÏÎ  ÔÈÅ 

ςσÒÄ ÏÆ -ÁÒÃÈȢ 

!ÔÔÁÃÈÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÁÒÅ ÄÏÃÕÍÅÎÔÓ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÉÎÇ ÐÌÁÎÎÉÎÇ ÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÔÁÇÅȟ ÂÏÏËÉÎÇÓ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÁÌÒÅÁÄÙ ÁÒÒÁÎÇÅÄȟ 

ÁÐÐÒÏØÉÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÃÏÓÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÎ ÉÔÉÎÅÒÁÒÙ ÏÆ ÅÖÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÉÔ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÄÅÃÉÄÅÄ ÔÏ ÐÏÓÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÏÕÔ ÔÏ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ 

ÁÓ ÐÕÂÌÉÓÈÉÎÇ ÉÔ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÔÏ ÅÎÁÂÌÅ ÁÌÌ ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ -ÁÒÃÈ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÖÏÔÅ ÏÎ ÁÃÃÅÐÔÁÎÃÅ ÏÒ 

ÏÔÈÅÒ×ÉÓÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÐÏÓÁÌÓȢ 

4ÈÅ 2ÁÌÌÙ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÒÏÐÏÓÉÎÇ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅȭÓ ÁÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÂÅ ÉÎÄÏÒÓÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 

ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÐÒÏÃÅÅÄ ÆÏÒÔÈ×ÉÔÈ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÁÒÒÁÎÇÅÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 2ÁÌÌÙ ÁÌÏÎÇ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÌÉÎÅÓ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÅÄ 

ÎÏÔ ×ÉÔÈÓÔÁÎÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÍÁÙ ÂÅ ÔÈÅ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÌÔÅÒ ÓÏÍÅ ÉÔÅÍÓ ÁÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÇÏÅÓ ÏÎ ÄÅÐÅÎÄÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÃÏÓÔ ÃÈÁÎÇÅÓ 

ÁÎÄ ÁÓ ПÉÎÁÌ ÎÕÍÂÅÒÓ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÉÎÇ ÂÅÃÏÍÅ ÃÌÅÁÒÅÒȢ 

!ÎÙ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÕÎÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÏÕÒ -ÁÒÃÈ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÍÁÙ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ȰÖÏÔÅÓȱ ÏÒ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔÓ ËÎÏ×Î ÄÉÒÅÃÔ ÔÏ ÍÅ ÏÎ 

πψ ψσωπρτρσȟ πτρωρψυσρρ ÏÒ Å-ÍÁÉÌ ÔÓÃÈÁÐÅÌσͽÂÉÇÐÏÎÄȢÃÏÍ ÏÒ ÔÓÃÈÁÐÅÌͽÁÄÅÌÁÉÄÅÓÈÏ×ÇÒÏÕÎÄȢÃÏÍȢÁÕ 

 

-ÁÎÙ 4ÈÁÎËÓ 

 

4ÉÍ 3ÃÈÁÐÅÌȟ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ 

 

 

 

! ÓÅÐÁÒÁÔÅ ÁÔÔÁÃÈÍÅÎÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÔÒÙ ÆÏÒÍȟ ÁÃÃÏÍÍÏÄÁÔÉÏÎ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÅÔÃ ÉÓ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÉÓ 

ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ 
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Costing Analysis for the Rally at this stage with some allowances for changes but 
final confirmation still required 
 
 
 

7th National Rally ï Cost Analysis 
The costings on this list are approximate only at this stage.  Cost factors may change due to: 
Increase in cost by provider ï due to cost of living/external factors 
Decrease in cost by provider ï due to sponsorship/donation/cost of living 
Change in venue (if required) 
Change in itinerary (if required) 
Sponsorship (either in goods or $$ which may enable us to reduce some of the costs) 

 
Warm Up Rally 16 ï 20th Sept 2017 
Meet and Greet 16th 
Room Hire - $250 
Catered BBQ dinner - $25pp 
Mannum River Cruise 17th 
Cruise - $15pp ($21pp with Devonshire tea) 
Lunch ï own cost/selection  
18-20 Free time or organised runs ï with no organising costs. 
Meet and Greet 20th  
This is the meet and greet for the rally proper ï held the night before the first run 
Room Hire - $250  
Catered BBQ dinner - $25pp  
 
7th National Rally 21st ï 24th Sept 2017 
Mallala Run 21st  
Mallala Museum Visit ï CWA catered light lunch (TBC) Clem Smith Museum 
Alternative ï Run through Barossa Valley   Costs to be confirmed (estimated $20pp for all) 
Port River Cruise 22nd 
2.5 hour cruise with 2 course lunch - $25pp.  Rest of the day free ï evening meal own cost 
Show and Shine 23rd 
Wrigley reserve Glenelg - $700 hire and administration fees (subject to change depending on ad-
ditional costs (such as toilet hire etc. not known until final numbers of participants is known) 
Presentation Dinner ï Room Hire $250 
3 Course Meal self-selection (from options), coffee and chocolate $55pp (drinks at own additional 
cost) 
Bay to Birdwood 24th 
Entrant into event ï participant own cost 
Location to view event ï under consideration. Self-catered BBQ Breakfast/Lunch (cost to be de-
termined) ï up to $15pp 
 
Cost Approximations: 
Room/Venues Hire $1450 (approx. $14.50pp based on 100 participants) to be incorporated 
with Rally entrance fees 
Entrant Cost: (not including meals/entertainment at own expense) 
Warm up Rally     $      40pp (food and entrance) 
Rally Proper      $    115pp (food and entrance)  
Rally Entrance Fee                  $      70 per vehicle 
Maximum Entrant Cost:   $      70 per vehicle + $ 155pp (food and entrant fees) 
Therefore: 1 vehicle with 2 people  $     380 total ï (for both warm up rally and rally proper) 
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Presidentôs Report for February 2016 
 
Sorry for the missing the February newsletter but there was limited 
news and time to put it together so hence this two month issue and 
since starting work part time 2 days a week I find I donôt have time to do 
the car club business and also I managed to pick up a virus on the home computer that 
required the full wiping of the hard drive which put it out of action for over two weeks. 
Our Valentines Day Beach Cruise and lunch at the Birkenhead Hotel proved very popular 
with those that attended [12 R & S and 22 members and friends] enjoying the 90 minute 
very relaxed drive from Botanic Park to Glenelg, along Adelphi terrace, Military Road, 
Seaview Road, Military road again, The Esplanade Semaphore, Lady Gowrie Drive to 
outer Harbour then around to the Birkenhead. 
Mount Barker Power of the Past was an enjoyable day out for those that attended looking 
at all the old world machinery, wares and vehicles and although the weather may have 
put many off attending it was rewarding for those members there. 
Many searched the swap meet for a bargain or a missing part but there was very little to 
enthuse an R or S driver except for Derek who managed to obtain a bench grinder for 
$20.00. 
Still looking for run suggestions and also people to organise the same [and also to do the 
write up for the newsletter] and I must thank Joy for doing the Power of the Past write up. 
Great to see Vince and Denise out on the Beach Cruise and we are all hoping for good 
long term news on Vinceôs health. 
There has been some details of the National Rally Committeeôs planning posted out to 
members in the past weeks and in this newsletter costings and planning are provided so 
there can be no doubt where present planning is going. This has been provided so that a 
vote can be held to approve the Committeeôs actions and allow planning to continue. 
Should the motion fail to gain support in the majority then I would suggest that others 
must make themselves available to take over the committeeôs thankless task. 
 
Joanne and myself together with all members offer our sincere condolences to member 
Allan Pike on the loss of son Luke recently. Our own experience in this area, as also for 
Joy and Derek Birkin mean we only to well understand the pain involved. 
 
Tim and Joanne Schapel 
 
 
***************************************************************************************************** 

Coming Events 

 
 
 

March 23rd 
Monthly meeting at Payneham Community Centre starting at 7.45PM 
 

March 27th 
All Chrysler Day at Urrbrae High School Oval-Early start so must be in by 8.30AM. 
Following disappointing attendances in some past years please make the effort this year. 
 

April 10th 
Rock and Roll Rendezvous at Birdwood-individual enter 
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April 17th 
McLaren Vale Vintage & Classic. Meet at just after the weigh bridge at OôHalloran Hill 
Main South Road at 9.15AM for a 9.30 departure to a destination in McLaren Vale to view 
the procession then we will travel to nearby Aldinga or Willunga for lunch. Numbers will 
be required at the March meeting. 
 

April 27th 
Monthly meeting at Payneham Community Centre starting at 7.45PM 
 

May 8th 
Mystery tour through the Adelaide Hills finishing at a local hotel for lunch-meet on the 
South East Freeway just up from the Toll Gate at 10.15AM for a 10.30AM departure. 
 

May 25th 
Monthly meeting at Payneham Community Centre starting at 7.45PM 
 
 
 
 

https://www.pinterest.com/pin/40602834114815359/
http://www.amazon.com/8495-Hearing-Mean-Birthday-Envelope/dp/B004XEAMPM
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R & S Series Valiant Car Club of S.A. Inc. 
Minutes of General Meeting ï 27th January 2016 

 
 
Meeting opened: at 7.45 p.m.  
 
Members: 
Allan Pike, Peter Kotz, Tony Habner, Tim and Joanne Schapel, Richard Greig, Liz Greig,  Geoff 
Chase, Cynthia Chase, Margaret Edwards, Ashley Farrow, Peter Bourne, Patrick Mutlow,  
Bob Goddard, David Hurst, Vicki Day, Ros and Ray Betts, Frank Barbaro, Paul Musolino, Luis 
Labrin, Michael Patiniotis and Howard Nourse. 
 
Apologies: 
Donald and Sheila Feast, Vince and Denise Isola, Derek and Joy Birkin, Raelz Gebhardt, John 
Harvey, Dean Shone. 
 
Visitors: 
Margaret Stark, Pam Burk, Rae Ward and Peter Warner. 
 
Minutes of Previous General Meeting:  Read.   Accepted:  Richard Greig, Seconded: Ray Betts 
 
Business Arising From Minutes: 
All calendars now sold 
 
Correspondence In: 

¶ Victorian Club December newsletter  

¶ Promotion for Diesel and Dirt Derby to be held at Keith on April 2nd  

         
                                                            Accepted: Ashley Farrow, Seconded: Peter Kotz 
Business Arising 
Discussions were held regarding making the Diesel and Dirt Derby at Keith a club run with a num-
ber believing it could be a very good day-further discussions at the next meeting 
 
Financial Statement: 
Presented by David Hurst in the absence of Vince through health issues 
 
Credits:  Calendars  $  83.00                         
Debits:    Christmas Lunch    $540.00 [27 members @ $20.00 ea] 
                Rubber Stamp       $ 86.00 
     $626.00         
                                                                           Accepted:  David Hurst, Seconded:  Tony Habner 

 
General Business: 

¶ President expressed the need once again for assistance from all members in planning monthly 
runs/events in conjunction with the secretary Denise Isola. 

¶ February 14th run noted in the newsletter to now meet on eastern side of Hackney road as the 
Botanic car park is full of building equipment for the tunnels into the city. 

¶ Numbers requested by President for the February run to book into the Birkenhead Hotel and 
this was totaled at 16-will book for approximately 18. 

¶ Club Web site is now established and up and running with two years hosting charges paid at 
$220.00. Thanks to the Presidents daughter Rebekah who set it up. 

¶ Web Site address is:  www.sarsvaliantcarclub.com  

¶ President asked for a volunteer to be the web site administrator and Liz Greig agreed. Presi-
dent will forward clearance to the site for this. 
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¶ Derek and Joy Birkin have asked to be relieved from the National Rally Committee as they 
have found the time constraints difficult while their business requires the input needed at this 
stage. The club thanks Derek and Joy for their involvement to this point and while not having 
them further it understands the problems involved. 

 
¶ The President asked the meeting for any interested members to assist on the committee 

and explained that there will be a need for many to help over the next 18 months. He also 
expressed that the current treasurer and secretary should be involved but this decision will 
need to wait until Vinceôs health issues are dealt with. 

¶ Best wishes of the meeting were extended to Vince and we all await good information in the 
coming weeks. 

¶ President advised that Sandy and Mal Trull are back home in Alice Springs and that Sandy 
is in reasonable condition considering her treatment and is on the road to recovery. 

¶ President thanks Allan for organizing the meat for the evening BBQ, Ray and Patrick for the 
cooking, David for the ongoing newsletter printing, everyone for bringing salads and sweets 
and Margaret and Pam for the supper 

¶ Patrick gave a run down on the Strathalbyn Australia Day run which was enjoyable but 
seemed expensive at $15.00 per car entry. 

¶ Allan gave the meeting a run down of the Mt Gambier Veterans and Vintage Australia Day 
week end event which was once again very well run and most enjoyable. What wasnôt en-
joyable was the Autofest event that they attended the same week end which was just a 
hoon show featuring burnouts. 

¶ Margaret commented that the 2016 calendar theme was excellent and those that put it to-
gether should be congratulated. 

¶ Michael Patiniotis told of travelling to Western Australia to help his mother celebrate her 100 
birthday. 

¶ President asked for some suggestions for the 2017 calendar so photos can start to be col-
lected. 

 
 
Lucky Squares Allan Pike with Number 19 [the meeting then moved to ban Allan from entering 
in future] 
 
Next Meeting:  24th February, 2016. 
 
Meeting Closed: 8.20 p.m. 

        Tim in his working years                                  Tim in his retirement years 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiskafG1P3KAhXFmpQKHcgGBXYQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F560627853584558628%2F&psig=AFQjCNEvyy2D5uTOLpQyxrRwvQqGO1roJw&ust=1455758859
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R & S Series Valiant Car Club of S.A. Inc. 
Minutes of General Meeting ï 24th February 2016 

 
 
Meeting opened: at 7.45 p.m. with President welcoming all. 
 
Members: 
Peter Bourne, Richard Greig, Liz Greig, Geoff Chase, Cynthia Chase, Frank Barbaro,  
George Pchetiuk, Mike Patiniotis, Allan Pike, Tim Schapel, Vince Isola, Denise Isola,  
Ashley Farrow, Margaret Edwards, Dean Shone, Paul Musolino, Raelz Gebhardt,  
Patrick Mutlow, Tony Habner, Bob Goddard, David Hurst, Derek Birkin, Joy Birkin,  
Howard Nourse, Ray Betts and Ros Betts. 
 
Apologies: 
Donald Feast, Sheila Feast, Bill Ellis, Joanne Schapel and Ian Murphy. 
 
Visitors: 
Pam Burk and Margaret Stark. 
 
Minutes of Previous General Meeting:  Read.   Accepted:  Allan  Seconded: Michael 
 
Business Arising From Minutes: 

¶ Meeting place on Hackney Road changed. 

¶ Website up and running. Discussion on fake Australia Post email. This is actually virus. 

¶ Allan will check previous Minutes to see who has actually won Lucky Squares. 

 
Correspondence In: 

¶ Entry forms for 12th Cousin Jack Rally. 

¶ Federation - November 2015 minutes plus 2016 Directory.  

¶ Flyers - National Military Vehicle Museum; Greenock Aviation Museum; 2016 Shannons  

     Auction and 31st Annual Power Of The Past.         
                                                                           Accepted: Bob  Seconded: Geoff 
 
 
Business Arising From Correspondence: 

¶ Discussion on attending museums. 

¶ Some members will attend Mount Barker. 

¶ Rock and Roll Rendezvous. Information given. 

¶ Diesel Derby - Keith could be of interest. 

¶ Vintage Classic McLaren Vale. Tim elaborated on possible attendances. 

¶  

 
Financial Statement: 
 
Income:  Calendars  $ 43.00   Payments: Barbeque  $ 59.62 
       and postage       
         
                                                                           Accepted:  Vince Seconded:  Ashley 
 
 
 
General Business: 
As Howard asked about same, Liz spoke regarding approximate costs of 2017 Rally. There had 
already previously been information supplied by the Organizing Committee. Definite prices  
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¶ can not be confirmed, as there are many factors to consider. Updates will be forthcoming as  

     available. Motion was put by Dean Shone - That Committee be left to organize details for 2017     
     Rally. Seconded by Allan Pike. Carried.  

¶ Events: Bob gave suggestion for future run. 

¶ Patrick relayed information regarding Bay to Birdwood event. This from the Federation.  

¶ Ashley spoke about monies to be given re Bay To Birdwood. Nothing decided at this stage. 

¶ Vince read from interstate magazine re óRô Series. 

¶ January meeting - Barbeque was a success. 

¶ Margaret and Pam were thanked for doing supper this meeting.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
 
Lucky Square: Ashley 
 
Next Meeting:  23rd March, 2016. 
 
Meeting Closed: 8.55 p.m. 

https://www.cartoonstock.com/directory/o/old_age.asp
https://www.pinterest.com/robertfausett/editorial-cartoons/
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           Power of the Past-Mount Barker 6/3/2016 
                                 By Joy Birkin 
 
An early start saw us heading to Mount Barker from Adelaide by 6.30am. The weather at 
that hour was still warm. Once the car was in position, a quick clean of the car and then it 
was off to peruse the swap meet. After attending swap meets over many years, you 
spend as much time searching for that elusive part, as you do catching up with friends.  
There was plenty to entertain you for the day, from watching all those engines come to 
life, items for sale (clothing, tools, Tupperware, jewellery and other sundry items), various 
displays in the pavilions, and even 2 grand parades, where many of the vehicles took 
their turn to do a lap of the grounds. 
Of course there were plenty of food stalls to satisfy everyoneôs desire to eat, when time 
permitted. What better way for Derek to finish his meal, than to top it off with a delicious 
plate of locally grown strawberries and ice cream. 
I sneaked out of the grounds for a short while to catch up with a friend for lunch. 
Although it was a designated club run, there were only a few of us in attendance. 
President Tim arrived in his S. Paul, was there displaying a couple of his stationary 
engines, as well as his green S. We took our two door Plymouth Valiant for an outing, 
while Cynthia and Geoff attended in their Plymouth Barracuda, complete with Dodge on 
the back seat. 
Although the presentations werenôt scheduled to occur until 3pm, the heat of the day and 
distances to travel home, saw many exhibitors and the general public, start to disperse 
soon after lunch. 
The 4/ 60 air conditioning of the two door, proved to be efficient enough to provide a 
reasonably comfortable trip home, between odd drizzles and random displays of thunder 
and lightning. 
Joy and Derek 

 

 

 

 

A beautifully restored Hornsby oil 

engine on itôs first outing following restoration and a reflective early 1960ôs picnic 

in period dress  with all the iconic picnic ware. 
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Joy and Tim pictured in front of the RV Dump 
point while below Geoff catches up with one of 
the swap meet vendors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Member Paul Musolino had a couple of 
stationary engines on display as well as his 
ñSò 

 
Derek and Joyôs two door Plymouth 
and Paul Musolinoôs S 
 

 
 

The farm Buckboard with display animals for the youngsters and Derek and Tim enjoying 
an early morning coffee while on the right Timôs S. 
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         2016 Valentines Day Beach Cruise 
                            By editor Tim 
As I was just backing the ñSò out ready to head off  to our meeting place near Botanic Park on the 
14th of February the phone started ringing so I had to stop, get out of the car and answer. 
It was Patrick saying where are you, we are in the car park on Hackney Road. 
I looked at the time [which was 9.45 AM] and said what are you doing there half an hour early, I 
havenôt even left home yet. 
Patrick said ñbut we have to leave shortlyò to which I replied that we were to meet at 10.15 AM for 
a departure at 10.30 AM. 
After assuring Patrick that I would be there in 20 minutes I left down the Greenhill Road from 
Summertown to be welcomed by a great Sunday morning on arriving on the plains. 
From about 10.15 AM members gradually arrived until we had 8 cars ready to leave at the allotted 
time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vicky Dayôs blue S on the right and 
Vince and Denise Isolaôs red S 
below. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The line up minus Geoff and Cynthia Chaseôs R which was parked at a disabled car park 
nearer to the entrance of the Hotel 
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It had been arranged to meet up with David Hurst, Vince Isola and Bob Goddard on the way to 
Glenelg and after regrouping at the start of Greenhill Road we managed to run as a reasonably 
tight group until stopping on Military Road at the Adelaide Shores Caravan Park [our base during 
the 2017 National Rally] to regroup once again. 
Once we left this regrouping we travelled a short distance before adjusting to Seaview Road at 
the West Beach Surf Lifesaving Club where it was a very leisurely drive through mostly 50 and 40 
KPH speed limits and many round abouts where even the manual cars could remain in top gear. 
At the end of Seaview road we moved once again on to Military Road and after several kilometres  
turning on to The Esplanade at Fort Glanville then following this through Semaphore, Largs Bay 
then continuing on Lady Gowrie Drive to outer Harbour. 
A cruise ship was in and there were some road restrictions in place but this didnôt delay as we 
continued around Victoria Drive passing the ASC and seeing the last of the new air warfare 
destroyers being readied for completion. 
On arriving at the Birkenhead exactly on the appointed time of 12.00 noon we headed for a dirt 
car park adjacent with a view over the river and lined the cars up impressively. 
A late arrival by Vicky Day gave us 12 vehicles. 
As we meandered into the hotel and located our allotted tables a great deal of social discussion 
occurred while we ordered and ate our meals before leaving to go our own ways. 
Two lucky envelopes were sold and were won by Margaret Stark and Matthew Hurst. 
A very pleasant day and enjoyable cruise without any traffic pressure at all. 
 

 
 
Top left the powder blue ñSò of Allan Pike and some of our attending members, family and 
friends and left the pristine grill of Geoff and Cynthia's ñRò 


